Defence Minister on 06/02/2014. The meeting expressed its satisfaction over the proactive
stebs taken by the Hon'ble Defence Minister Shri.A.K.Antony, Defence Secretary, Secretary(DP)
and all senior officials of the MoD and Defence Finance in settling the genuine demands of the
employees. The meeting has also noted about the assurance given by the MoD that regular

meetings with the Federations and JCM would take place in future.

The meeting considered about the good will of the MoD and also the appeal made by
the?Addl. Secretary(A) to the Federations to withdraw the proposed indefinite strike and has
unahimously resolved that to reciprocate the positiveness and goodwill shown by the Defence
Ministry, it would be prudent to defer/postpone the indefinite strike proposed from 17/2/2014
till a joint review of the progress on the settlement of the charter of demands, as assured by
the;MoD by the Federations. Accordingly it was unanimously decided to inform the MoD about

the|decision of the postponement/deferment of the strike.

 The meeting thanked and congratulated the 4 lakhs Defence Civilian employees and all
the% affiliated unions of AIDEF, INDWF & BPMS and other unions who served the strike notice
on the Govt. and started serious preparation and mobilisation for the success of the proposed
indéfinite Strike. The meeting also appealed to the Defence Civilian employees to remain

united to achieve the demands which are agreed by the Ministry of Defence.
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C.Srikumar R.Srinivasan Sadhu Singh
General Secretary / AIDEF General Secretary / INDWF Orgn. Secretary / BPMS
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